BROMPTON RALPH PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Annual Parish Council Meeting held on

Tuesday May 9th 2017 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall


Present Keith Turner (Chair) (KT), Hazel Scott (HS), Phil Scott (PS), Chris Welsher (CW), Penny Richards (PR).
Members of the public: Frances Nicholson SCC, Roy Takle, Dan Holmes, Sally Baker, Mr & Mrs Campbell.. 
	
	.
	Action 

	1
	Election Of Chairman 
KT was proposed by PH and seconded by PS. No other nominations were made. All agreed KT as chairman for next period of office.

	

	2
	Acceptance of Office
KT completed acceptance of office form.   

	

	3
	Election of Vice Chairman

KT proposed PS as Vice chairman and HS seconded the proposal. No other nominations were made. All agreed PS as Vice Chairman 


	

	4
	Apologies
None

	

	5
	Declaration of interest
None


	

	6
	Parish Councillor Vacancies
Penny Richards, Lena Lewis and Chris Welsher have all stood down as Parish Councillors. KT recommended that each past councillor should receive a letter of thanks.

Three people from the parish had indicated an interest in taking on roles as Parish Councillors;

Karina Sumner, Rock Cottage Brompton Ralph moved into the village in 2014.

Sally Baker, Rooks Nest moved into the area in 2013.

Dan Holmes, Westcott Farm, Brompton Ralph moved into the village in 2015.

KT proposed that all three nominee should be co-opted onto the Parish Council. PS seconded the proposal and all other Parish Councillors agreed to the motion.


	

	7
	Minutes of the previous Annual Parish Council meeting held on May 9th 2016
PH proposed that the minutes of the previous annual parish council meeting were a true record of the meeting. HS agreed the proposal. All other parish councillors agreed to the proposal.
KT indicated that the annual general meeting of WSDC was on May 10th. Hinkley Point C has gone ahead.
Next Brendon Hill Group meeting will be Monday June 5th 2017 at 7.30pm  Raleighs Cross Inn

Frances Nicholson indicated to the meeting that she covers 23 parishes and was honoured to be re-elected as our County Councillor.

KT thanked Frances Nicholson for her devoted work.

FN asked PS to map the area of longstanding drainage easing problems to his field and would strive to assist with communications to SCC Highways.


	

	8

8.1

8.2


	Acceptance of Accounts for year 2016/17. 

Karina Sumner proposed that the Governance Statement was acceptable.  Sally Baker seconded the proposal.

PH proposed the accounts statement was acceptable. Dan Holmes seconded the proposal.

KT proposed that agreement was made with the internal auditor comments. PS seconded the proposal.
PS proposed that the risk assessment was acceptable. PH seconded the proposal.

	

	9
	Finance

Cheque No 253 Clerk Wages arrears £7.50
Cheque No 234 HMRC arrears £5.00
All cheques were proposed by PS and seconded by HS. All present agreed.


	

	10
	Date of next meeting
Next Annual meeting planned for Tuesday May 8th 2018 at 7.30pm.
Next normal meeting Monday 10th July 2017 at 7.30pm


	


Meeting closed at 8.46 pm
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